
We dedicate the 2020 Annual Town Report to 
members of our Community, once active in Town 

government, who left us this past year. 
 

 
Richard C “Hez” Heselton 

Dick took over the role of Fremont’s Fire Chief in August 1976 
when long-time Chief, and his friend and co-worker Clarence 

Philbrook died at the massive Spaulding & Frost Fire.  That year 
the Department responded to 47 calls for service.  How he watched 

the Department grow over the next 32 years, including 
combination to the Fire Rescue Department we all know today.  

Dick’s good old fashioned Yankee-ingenuity, hard work and 
dedication to this Town and the people he loved are nearly 

unmatched.  His contributions will live on forever.  Inside this 
report, we have reprinted the tribute done for him at his retirement 

in 2008. 
  
 

 
                                                  John Whiteside 

 John Whiteside was Chair of the Fremont Conservation 
Commission from 2000 to 2004.  During his tenure the Open Space 
Committee formed, Fremont adopted by an 86% majority vote, the 
Prime Wetland Designation that continues to protect many fragile 
wetland areas; and began in earnest the Town’s work toward land 

conservation to offset some of the costs of development.   
 
 

 
 

 
Fond remembrances of all our community members 

who are no longer with us.   
 

Please review the Report of the Town Historian for 
much more historic perspective on the long-time 

Fremont residents we lost in 2020. 
 

In this difficult pandemic year, we think of all of the 
families who have lost loved ones. 

 
  

A majestic New Hampshire Bald Eagle photographed  
in Manchester, courtesy of Bob Meade. 
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